
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 7 June 2007 

4. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 4.1 Englefield Residents’ Association Inc. 
 
  Maxine Webb, Irinka Britnell, Robyn Kilty and the Reverend Hugh Bowron spoke on several 

items of mutual interest.  Barry Cook (Senior Liaison Officer – Transport and Greenspace Unit) 
also contributed to the discussions covering: 

 
 1. Neighbourhood Improvement Plans including submissions to the Council on specific 

projects and the City Plan. 
 
 2. Protection for the Englefield Historic Area. 
 
 3. Out of Court Settlement 2001 – Englefield Residents’ Association and Christchurch City 

Council City Streets Unit. 
 
  In receiving this information the Board noted that staff would follow up the concerns expressed, 

and that copies of the documentation provided by Englefield representatives from the 
Association would be distributed to Board members. 

 
  A walk about with the Board of the Englefield area will be arranged as part of Heritage Week. 
 
 4.2 New Zealand Police 
 
  Inspector Garry Knowles plus his community constables attended the meeting to brief the Board 

on recent policing in the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board area, in particular a Police 
initiative, “Operation Hammer”. 

 
  Inspector Knowles provided a briefing paper which outlined the background, purpose and 

phases for this high profile operation, and together with his team responded to questions from 
Board members. 

 
  The Board received the information. 
 
 4.3 Youth Consultation – Central City Programme 
 
  Mauice Roers (Senior Planner, Central City Policy and Planning Team) and Matthew Pratt 

(Metropolitan Community Adviser – Youth) attended the meeting and updated the members on 
consultation carried out with youth in respect of the central city programme (e.g. City Mall and 
Bus Exchange).   

 
  They outlined the considerable amount of effort made to consult and responded to questions 

from Board members. 
 
  The Board received the information. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


